

ABBOT'S LEA SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mrs Ania Hildrey, FCCT, B.Ed(Hons), M.Ed, NPQH, NPQEL



11 June 2024

Dear Families

RE: Sports Day

We wanted to extend our heartfelt thanks to all the families who joined us for Sports Day on Tuesday, 11 June 2024.

The indoor sports stay and play event was absolutely delightful, and it was wonderful to see so many smiling faces among the students.

The positive feedback we have received has been truly uplifting, and we are delighted to hear that you all enjoyed the day as much as we did. We look forward to hosting more events like this in the future.

Unfortunately, we must also express our sincere apologies to the families of students in France, USA, Canada, and Peru classes. Due to the unexpected heavy rain, we had to make the difficult decision to cancel their Sports Day at the last minute. We had hoped to continue in the light rain, but as it intensified, we felt it was unsafe to have the students compete in the wet conditions and spend the rest of the day uncomfortable.

We are pleased to inform you that Sports Day for France, USA, Canada, and Peru classes has been rescheduled to Thursday, 13 June.

If the weather cooperates, we will enjoy a traditional Sports Day on our field. However, if the current weather forecast remains for rain, we have planned a "modern twist" on Sports Day and will hold it indoors in our hall, ensuring that the students will still have a fun and engaging experience regardless of the weather.

Thank you once again for your understanding, patience, and continued support.

We look forward to seeing some of you on Thursday.

Yours sincerely

Mrs E Tobin

Deputy Headteacher

